
OFFICE OF

THE DIRECTOR

(225) 578-0200

FAX: (225) 578-0211
EMAIL: LAWINSTItJTE@LSLI.ORG

LOUISIANA STATE LAW INSTITUTE
PAUL M. HEBERT LAW CENTER, ROOM W 127

UNIVERSrrY STATION

BATON ROUGE, LA 70803-1016

RE: SENATE RESOLUTION NO.37 OF THE 2019 REGULAR SESSION

Dear Mr. President:

The Louisiana
legislature relative to

State Law Institute respectfully submits its interim report to the
series limited liability companies.

Sincerely,

4)2
Guy Ho/dridge
Director

email cc: David R. Poynter Legislative Research Library
drplibraryØIegis.la.gov
Secretary of State, Mr. R. Kyle Ardoin
admin(sos.louisiana.gov

January 28, 2020

Senator Patrick Page Cortez
President of the Senate
P.O. Box 94183
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804



LOUISIANA STATE LAW INSTITUTE 
CORPORATIONS COMMITTEE 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE  
IN RESPONSE TO SR NO. 37 OF THE 2019 REGULAR SESSION 

 
Relative to series limited liability companies 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Prepared for the 
Louisiana Legislature on 

 
January 28, 2020 

 
 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 



LOUISIANA STATE LAW INSTITUTE 
CORPORATIONS COMMITTEE 

 
Carla Bonaventure 
 

Baton Rouge 

Virginia Boulet 
 

New Orleans 

L. Kent Breard Monroe 
 

James C. Crigler, Jr. 
 

Monroe 

Joshua A. Decuir 
 

Baton Rouge 

Onnig Dombalagian 
 

New Orleans 

Maureen Brennan Gershanik 
 

New Orleans 

Lee Kantrow 
 

Baton Rouge 

Jeffrey W. Koonce Baton Rouge 
 

Rick J. Norman Lake Charles 
 

Rudolph “Ruddy” Ramelli New Orleans 
 

Robert M. Walmsley, Jr. New Orleans 
 

Charles S. Weems, III Alexandria 
 

Roederick White Baton Rouge 
 

 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * 

Lloyd “Trey” Drury, III, Reporter 
Mallory C. Waller, Staff Attorney 







 

January 28, 2020 
 
To: Senator Patrick Page Cortez 

President of the Senate 
P.O. Box 94183 
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 

 
 

INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 
IN RESPONSE TO SR NO. 37 OF THE 2019 REGULAR SESSION 

 
 

Senate Resolution No. 37 of the 2019 Regular Session urges and requests the Louisiana 
State Law Institute to study and make recommendations regarding the feasibility of authorizing 
series limited liability companies in Louisiana. In fulfillment of this request, the Law Institute 
assigned the resolution to the Corporations Committee, comprised of both professors and 
practitioners, under the direction of Professor Lloyd L. Drury, III as Reporter. 
 

The Corporations Committee has consulted with the Louisiana Tax Institute and has 
discussed the feasibility of this revision at its meetings on October 11, 2019 and November 22, 
2019. The Committee is currently undertaking a comprehensive review and revision of the 
Louisiana Limited Liability Company Act pursuant to House Concurrent Resolution No. 141 of 
the 2015 Regular Session. The Committee intends to fully consider the matter of series limited 
liability companies as part of this comprehensive review, which has been ongoing since September 
of 2017. 
 

A final report will be submitted to the Legislature once the Corporations Committee has 
completed its review of the entire limited liability company statute and has received approval of 
its recommendations for revision from the Council of the Law Institute. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Lloyd L. Drury, III, Reporter  
Corporations Committee  
Louisiana State Law Institute 
 


